THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF GEORGINA

ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE AGENDA

Monday, April 10, 2017 9:00 AM

- 1. ROLL CALL
- 2. INTRODUCTION OF ADDENDUM ITEM(S) None.
- 3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
- 4. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND GENERAL NATURE THEREOF
- 5. ADOPTION OF MINUTES
 - Pages 3 to 10
 - (1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, March 6, 2017
- 6. SPEAKERS None.
- 7. DELEGATIONS/PETITIONS None.
- 8. PRESENTATIONS None.
- 9. REPORTS None.
- 10. DISPOSITIONS/PROCLAMATIONS AND GENERAL INFORMATION ITEMS
 - (1) General Information Items

Page 11

- (A) GAAC Action Items
 - Page 12
- (B) Email regarding Leisure Pool
- 11. MOTIONS/NOTICES OF MOTION None.
- 12. OTHER BUSINESS

Page 13 to 16

- (1) Accessibility Arm project funding request
- (2) Accessibility Reserve Fund project list

Page 17 to 22

- (3) Memorial Plaque wording for former Regional Councillor Danny Wheeler
- (4) Accessible documents for agenda material
- 13. MOTION TO ADJOURN

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF GEORGINA

ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Monday, March 6, 2017 9:08 AM

<u>Staff:</u> Rachel Dillabough, Deputy Clerk Phil Rose-Donahoe, Manager of Cultural Services

<u>Others:</u> None

- NONC
- 1. ROLL CALL

The following Board Members were present:

Phyllis Baines, Chair Cindy Clarke Dale Genge Councillor Dave Harding Robert McGill Toby Merker Annette Piggott, Vice Chair Lorie Ross

Regrets: Regional Councillor Naomi Davison

- 2. INTRODUCTION OF ADDENDUM ITEM(S)
- 3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Moved by Councillor Dave Harding, Seconded by Cindy Clarke

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0013

That the agenda be approved as presented.

Carried.

4. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND GENERAL NATURE THEREOF None.

5. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

Moved by Annette Piggott, Seconded by Councillor Dave Harding

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0014

That the following set of minutes, be adopted as presented:

(1) Minutes of the Meeting of Monday, February 6, 2017.

Carried.

- 6. SPEAKERS None.
- 7. DELEGATIONS/PETITIONS None.
- 8. PRESENTATIONS None.
- 9. REPORTS None.
- 10. DISPOSITIONS/PROCLAMATIONS AND GENERAL INFORMATION ITEMS
 - (1) General Information Items.

Moved by Cindy Clarke, Seconded by Lorie Ross

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0015

That the General Information Listing for March 6, 2017 be received.

- 11. MOTIONS/NOTICES OF MOTION None.
- 12. OTHER BUSINESS
 - (1) Format for Action Items

The committee discussed the action item list. The Chair read through the items on the list.

Item 3 Annette Piggott would like the hoyer lift item kept on the list.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised Derrick Bunn from Sutton District High School suggested a shower/bath chair for the Leisure Pool.

Annette Piggott advised she could research pricing for a hoyer lift and felt it should be new rather than used. A used lift could be a liability issue.

Moved by Lorie Ross, Seconded by Annette Piggott

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0016

That the Committee purchase a new hoyer lift.

Carried.

Item 4

Phil Rose-Donahoe indicated the lines will be painted on the museum parking lot in the spring.

Item 8

Councillor Dave Harding advised no decision will be made regarding the recognition of former Councillor Danny Wheeler until all feedback is received. De La Salle Park is a large project and one of the suggestions made was to name the mobi-mat in honor of former Regional Councillor Danny Wheeler. The Committee can propose an exact item. All previous ideas went to Council already. The Region is doing their own project.

Dale Genge liked the idea of plaque near the mobi-mat.

Phil Rose-Donahoe suggested someone work on the wording for the plaque.

Cindy Clarke will work on the wording for the April meeting.

The Committee felt placement would be best at the beginning of the mat but will work with staff for placement.

Robert McGill suggested Fran Wheeler be consulted.

Moved by Dale Genge, Seconded by Cindy Clarke

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0017

That the Committee requests a plaque be installed beside the mobi-mat in recognition of former Regional Councillor Danny Wheeler.

Carried.

Format for action item list.

Cindy Clarke suggested a comment be added to the description cell or perhaps more detail could be added.

Dale Genge suggested Date Closed and Status be combined into one column and Next Steps and Notes be combined into one column. Moved by Cindy Clarke, Seconded by Annette Piggott

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0018

That the format for the Action Item list be approved.

Carried.

(2) Accessibility issues from building condition assessment report

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised all the building condition assessments are not yet complete so we can't compile the list at this time. He will go through all the reports and extract the information. Phil Rose-Donahoe wants to make sure there is a feedback mechanism in place to ensure follow up is done after assessment is complete on a facility.

(3) Follow up on possibility of Worktech reports

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised Andrew Wall will be looking into it

(4) Follow up on outreach letter from Outreach Information and Awareness Sub-Committee

The committee discussed the content of the letter as well as its intended purpose. The letter will be going out to business, community partners, schools, etc. as an information piece.

Robert McGill wants to know if there will be follow-up and how can we get feedback from recipients.

Councillor Dave Harding thought the letter should be on the website with a link included for comments.

Annette Piggott felt that the letter goes out and then next steps would be how can we help you?

Dale Genge felt the letter needs to be more meaningful. For example, awards for excellence in accessibility. It is important that they need to know what is in it for them.

Lorie Ross felt that would be too much as we would need to go out and do inspections on businesses.

Annette Piggott felt that is something for the Chamber of Commerce to do.

Phil Rose-Donahoe suggested this letter and the letter for the sticker should be combined. The Committee could do a photo contest of the sticker in the window of the business.

Lorie Ross felt the ability to provide feedback was very important.

Councillor Dave Harding would like to see letter and sticker going out at the same time. A news release could go on website, etc.

Phil Rose-Donahoe will take care of letter, speak to Karen regarding customer service and feedback and will combine the two letters.

Phil Rose-Donahoe will invite Cindy Clarke and Annette Piggott to speak to Tanya Thompson from Communications.

Phyllis Baines advised this is the first step and issues can be fixed later.

Moved by Councillor Dave Harding, Seconded by Lorie Ross

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0019

That Phil Rose-Donahoe revise outreach letter with Communications to prepare final draft to be reviewed and approved by Sub Committee.

Carried.

(5) De La Salle Park project costing update

Phil Rose-Donahoe gave an update on unfunded items. Until tender goes out, it is unsure what funds will be available.

Ken McAlpine provided some rough estimates regarding the De La Salle project. Rubber surfacing in the current configuration of the play structure with no new accessible items would cost between \$80,000 and \$95,000. An expanded playground with rubber surfacing to accommodate swings or a new pod created with rubber surface and accessible swing would cost approximately \$80,000 to \$100,000. Accessible swings cost approximately \$3,200 to \$9,000 installed.

Greg Bagley advised the beach shower would cost approximately \$15,000 to \$25,000 and a design is required prior to tender. Adult change tables are approximately \$3,000 to \$5,000 each installed.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised the shower would be for everyone. It would be a mobi-mat type of surface at the beachfront.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised Ken McAlpine suggested creating a new pod may be less expensive than resurfacing the entire playground.

Annette Piggott felt that was isolating and did not want to do that.

Phil Rose-Donahoe anticipated this project to be done July 1 as it is a Canada 150 project.

Councillor Dave Harding felt the committee funding is not for use on capital expenditures and there are many other projects the committee should use funding for. He thought large projects should be budget items.

Phyllis Baines advised the first priority should be for beach access and change tables are also important.

Councillor Dave Harding felt shower is priority as well.

(6) Accessibility Reserve Fund project list

Defer to next meeting

(7) Follow up on changes to service animal sticker

The committee discussed the changes to the service animal sticker.

Annette Piggott talked it over with her communications staff and felt it shouldn't be a clear background. Her communications staff felt that there was too much information on sticker and suggested we get rid of AODA and make the sticker on white background.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised order takes approximately 5 days. He will make changes and order.

(8) TOG Multi-Year Plan (2018) Work back plan

The committee discussed the Multi-Year Plan and how to best go about updating the Plan.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised we should try to have all our documents in an accessible format but the disclaimer ensures we are accessible.

Robert McGill questioned if the committee should be advising or articulating standards.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised the committee puts policy together but it is not binding until it goes to council. This committee has more leeway as legislation is behind it.

Robert McGill felt the committee should know that the Town has done what is required in the compliance schedule.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised we passed our audit with no issues.

Phyllis Baines felt that we had completed similar spreadsheets already.

Phil Rose-Donahoe will look at compliance and Robert McGill will complete the rest of the to do-list.

Completion will be November 2017. A plan needs to be developed to complete tasks over the coming months.

(9) Follow up on outside agencies interest in Barrier Free Trailer

Councillor Dave Harding spoke to some of the members from the fair board regarding use of the barrier free trailer. They will bring it to a meeting and respond to Councillor Dave Harding. They had some concerns with the fee, however, they may be able to raise the money.

Phil Rose-Donahoe advised Derrick Bunn will be doing a presentation to Council April 5, 2017. He is going to address scheduling concerns, etc. Councillor Harding wants Phil Rose-Donahoe to check and see if fair weekend is still available.

- (10) Annette Piggott advised there will be a forum at the Link on April 22, 2017. These forums are happening all over Ontario. David Lepofsky, AODA Alliance Chair will be speaking and it is hosted by DeafBlind Ontario Services. Deafblind Ontario Services is looking for speakers to get up and speak about their personal thoughts on how AODA is going. Annette Piggott thought Phyllis Baines would like to talk and she will talk to Mayor Quirk as well. Annette Piggott wondered if Cindy Clarke would speak to GDIB (Georgina Does Inclusive Business). Annette Piggott would like committee members to focus on initiatives.
- 13. CLOSED SESSION, IF REQUIRED, None.
- 14. MOTION TO ADJOURN

Moved by Cindy Clarke, Seconded by Lorie Ross

RESOLUTION NO. GAAC-2017-0020

That the meeting adjourn at 11:43 a.m.

Carried.

Phyllis Baines, Chair

Rachel Dillabough, Deputy Clerk

own of Georgina GAAC Action Items/Open Issues Date Date Date Date									
No.	Priority	Description	Category	Owner		Due Date	Status/Date Closed	Next Steps	
								5-Dec-16 -GAAC could present award	
						9-Jan-2017		9-Jan-17 - rescheduled	
		Contact Jennifer Anderson at Chamber of				Reschedule - 6-Feb-17		6-Feb-17 - rescheduled	
1	MEDIUM	Commerce about the award for business		Phil R	5/Dec/16	Reschedule - 6-Mar-17	Open	6-Mar-17 Follow up to be done	
		Inquire with Greg Bagley, Maintenance Supervisor,							
		about the potential of adding accessible parking							
		closer to Pioneer Village.				9-Jan-2017		6-Mar-2017 Phil advised lines will be painted in	
4	MEDIUM			Phil R	5/Dec/16	Reschedule - 6-Feb-17	Open	the spring.	
		Provide cost update to committee on De La Salle							
6		project costing		Phil R	6/Feb/17		Closed / 6-Mar-17		
		Provide to committee the accessibility reserve	Accessibility			6/Mar/17			
7	MEDIUM	fund/projects list	Reserve	Phil R	6/Feb/17	Reschedule 10-Apr-17	Open	Defer to 10-Apr-2017	
		Take ideas for recognizing Danny Wheeler to							
		council (plaque, accessible picnic table, accessible,						Ideas given for Council members to take back to	
8	MEDIUM	bench, accessible swing)		Dave H	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17	Open	the committee for decision.	
		Prepare draft TOG multi-year plan work back plan					-	6-Mar-2017 Phil to look at compliance. Rob to	
9	HIGH	for committee	Multi-year plan	Rob M	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17	Open	look at the rest of to do list.	
		Contact Sutton Fair/Music in the Streets to see if		Dave H				6-Mar-2017 Fair Board members will report back	
10	MEDIUM	they are interested in using the Barrier Free Trailer	Barrier Free Trailer	Annette P	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17	Open	to Councillor Harding.	
								6-Mar-2017 Scope of letter has changed to includ	
			Outreach and	Cindy C				sticker. Phil, Cindy and Annette will speak to	
			Information Sub-	Annette P		3/6/2017		Tanya from Communications about the letter and	
11	HIGH	Outreach sub-committee outreach letter update	committee	Phil R	9/Jan/17	Reschedule 10-Apr-17	Open	provide final draft for Subcommittee.	
	HIGH		committee		3/341/17		Ореп		
12	MEDIUM	Accessibilty year end reporting		Phil R	6/Feb/17	4/Dec/17	Open	A screen shot will be provided in December 2017	
	MEDION	Accessibility issues from building condition			0/1 00/11		opon	6-Mar-2017 Phil advised BCA's are not all done	
13	MEDIUM	assessment report		Phil R	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17	Open	vet. When they are, he will compile list.	
14		Possibility of Worktech reporting		Andrew W	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17		6-Mar-2017 Andrew Wall is looking into it.	
15	MEDIUM	Follow up on changes to service animal sticker		Phil R	6/Feb/17	6/Mar/17	Closed / 6-Mar-17	6-Mar-2017 Phill will make changes and order.	
		The Committee discussed the potential to purchase							
		a Hoyer (to help clients at the pool get into the hot						6-Mar-2017 Annette will research pricing for a	
16	MEDIUM			Annette P	6/Mar/17	10/Apr/17	New	hoyer lift.	
		Wording for the memorial plaque for former							
17	MEDIUM	Regional Councillor Danny Wheeler.		Cindy C	6/Mar/17	10/Apr/17	New		

Hello

As I frequent user of the Sutton Pool for Aquafit classes and as former chair of the Brock Accessibility Committee, I want to make you aware of some issues which I have witnessed there and to offer a suggestion.

In the women's change room, I have witnessed many near falls both in the shower area and in the areas near the lockers as well as the pathway to the toilet area.

There has been an increasing number of seniors with physical limitations (following strokes & surgeries) over the past 5 years that I have been attending the aquafit classes.

My suggestion would be to install hand rails at various location along the walls where appropriate (-ie under the hair dryers and any available spaces near the locker areas to provide support while changing).

I would be willing to discuss my suggestions with your committee to assist with your 5 year plan updates. The staff have been exceptional in their support.

Sincerely,



Project Funding Request

Project Name: Accessibility Arm Installation

Department: Recreation & Culture

Requested By: Miranda Link/Patti White

Dept. Approval:

Date Submitted: March 12, 2017

Barrier to be addressed:	Reasoning:
To make The ROC's Zipline Accessible.	To provide an experience on the zipline to individuals with disabilities.
	Camp Hope & Community Living have been on-site and used the zipline, however in order to be in compliance with TSSA and make the process of complete as possible we require a few changes to the zipline, new equipment and staff training.

Page 1

4/3/2017

1

Project Eligibility Criteria

Density: (provide approx. population usage) Events: 1-5+ Summer Camps: 10+ Facility Rentals: 1-5+

Frequency: (provide approx. frequency of use) Events: 1-5 per yr Summer Camps: June-Sept annually Facility Rentals: 1-5+ per year

Safety:

Required to ensure a safe experience on the zipline for individuals with disabilities.

2

Project Breakdown

Identify the work to be done:

- Installation of a metal arm to the zipline platform. This would allow for the participant to
 access the platform without climbing. The arm would provide enough clearance to
 avoid the platform.
- Purchasing of an accessible harness that would be suitable for an individual who cannot bear any weight.
- Purchasing of ropes and pulleys that would be put together to create a system in which the staff can easily belay the participant to the top platform and an easily belay them down
- Training for the staff on how to use the arm, harness and pulley system

Identify the cost of work to be done (two quotes required):

Challenges Unlimited – Sole Proprietor (TSSA Zipline Mechanics)

The total project cost is **\$\$\$\$\$**

Identify the types of resources required for the work:

All work would be completed by a Zipline Mechanic with Challenges Unlimited.

Who will perform the work:

We currently have a Zipline Mechanic contract with Challenges Unlimited.

Identify the timelines of the work:

The project would take one full day and the work would be completed on a day in between the months of April – October 2017.

Page 2

CHALLENGES UNLIMITED INC. CHALLENGE COURSE DESIGN PROPOSAL & COST ESTIMATE **"SCHEDULE A"**

CLIENT NAME: Town Of Georgina, The ROC 04-Apr-17

DATE:

This estimate is valid for a period of 60 days from the above date. If contract is issued after 60 days, the estimate will be updated to reflect any changes in cost.

I. CHALLENGE COURSE ELEMENTS

*Prices include the cost of materials & labour.

*Important Note: The cost included for pole installation and labour is based on digging with a standard, auger truck in average soil conditions. Increased digging/labour costs due to poor soil conditions, rock conditions, adverse environmental conditions or poor truck access will be added. Additional materials required to set the poles or guy wires (i.e. rock anchors) will also be added to the final invoice.

*If maintenance is being completed on your course, old materials that are removed will be left at the site and be the responsibility of the client to dispose of. If you wish CUI to remove the materials and dispose of them, an additional cost will be added to the proposal.

This proposal is for the requested additions to your existing Zip Line to make it accessible for a variety of participant needs. We are proposing that you be able to use 2 different systems to have the most accessible systems.

Some participants who may be at your facility will be able to bear weight in a harness, but simply not be able to climb the access pole, or down the egress ladder. These participants will be able to be lifted into position on the start platform using your existing 4:1 pack attached to the new, movable rigging arm. Participants will be lifted to the side of the pole and then swung into position to be able to be loaded onto Zip Line.

Other participants may not be able to bear weight in a harness, or may not have the cognitive capacity to understand how to ride the regular system. These participants will be suspended in a lifting sling/harness combination. They will then be lifted with a smaller 4:1 haul system up to the connection point of the Zip Line lanyard system. This connection is done at the belly/current egress point. Participants are then pulley backwards, up the Zip Line cable with a rope system by the rest of their team/group. When they reach the height/distance where they would like to ride from, staff on the ground activate the release to allow the pulley to ride down the line. (Reverse Zip Line)

This proposal costing includes:

> Movable rigging arm to be installed on one main pole, used as a top anchor point to lift participants for a standard start. (Image) > Rope based pull up system, with pulleys and anchors on the main pole, so that a group can pull other participants up the Zip Line cable for the Reverse Zip Line. The pull up system includes the release snap, which is a very heavy duty halyard release snap. > Participant suspension system for the Reverse Zip Line. Includes a lifting sling, links to rig the lifting sling, large steel carabiners as connections to the Zip Line lanvard, specialty sling lanvards for adjustable participant connection. > Lifting, 4:1 haul kit, with connection anchor sling to lift participants from ground to connection on the Zip Line lanyards. We have included a heavy duty rigging "bucket" to store this system and some of the full system materials in. > Labour for the installation of the rigging arm and rope pull up systems. Estimated cost for these systems \$

4,290.00 You may also want to consider having a dedicated Zip Line pulley, (which we have designed this system to work with), Zip Line lanyard and carabiner to connect to the lanyard to the pulley. This would give you a complete system, rather than trading equipment from regular uses. Estimated cost for this equipment \$ 252.00 Please note that this cost has not included any of the work that would need to be done for the TSSA dossier. I have talked with our

engineer, (whom you have worked with previously for the Zips), and he is looking forward to helping you with this change. It is possible that there may be up to 1/2 a day of work for CUI staff to prepare information and submissions for the *dossier* updating. It is also possible that our engineer will be able to provide all the information directly working with you.

CHALLENGE COURSE ELEMENTS COSTS TOTAL:

II. BELAY GEAR & EQUIPMENT

*The cost for this equipment is based on an assessment of the needs of your specific challenge course design and program needs. Item Code Qty Description Cost **BELAY GEAR & EQUIPMENT COSTS TOTAL:** \$

\$

4,542.00

III. SITE EVALUATION, DESIGN & PLANNING FEE

This fee is based upon the size and complexity of your Challenge Course Facility and includes consultation time, planning time and design time. Fee may include a site visit and travel expenses.

SITE EVALUATION, DESIGN & PLANNING COSTS TOTAL:

IV. INSTALLATION					
TRAVEL:					
Travel To Your Site V	ia CUI Truck:		270 km @	0.6 /km	\$ 162.00
Travel Time: \$	3.00 hrs.	\$50 /hr			\$ 150.00
Other Travel To Your	Site:				\$ -
Other Travel Expens	es:				
Travel Time To Your	Site:				\$ -
Lodging & Meals:					
INSTALLATION CO	STS TOTAL:				\$ 312.00

\$

V. TRAINING						
ONSITE CUSTO	M DES	GN TRAIN	IING:			
TRAINING:	\$	1,200.00	per day X	1 day(s), for up to ten (10) participants	\$ 5	1,200.00
Travel:	\$	270.00	kilometers	0.6 /km	\$ 5	162.00
Travel Time:	\$	3.00	hours at	\$50 /hr	\$ 5	150.00
Lodging & Meal Other Travel To Other Travel Ex	Site:	es:	_			
TRAINING COSTS TOTAL:					\$ 5	1,512.00

SUMMARY OF COSTS

		GST/HST
I. CHALLENGE COURSE ELEMENTS	\$ 4,542.00	\$ 590.46
II. BELAY GEAR & EQUIPMENT	\$ -	\$ -
III. SITE EVALUATION, DESIGN & PLANNING	\$ -	\$ -
IV. INSTALLATION	\$ 312.00	\$ 40.56
V. TRAINING	\$ 1,512.00	\$ 196.56
SUBTOTAL	\$ 6,366.00	\$ 827.58
GRAND TOTAL		\$ 7,193.58

THANK YOU FOR THE OPPORTUNITY TO PROVIDE YOU WITH THIS DESIGN PROPOSAL & COST ESTIMATE!

Q andre SAL

FOR CHALLENGES UNLIMITED INC:

TERMS: Our terms are one-half of the agreed upon amount paid on the signing of the Installation Contract and/or Training Agreement, with the balance due within 30 days of completion of installation or training. Where the cost of materials and equipment constitutes a significant sum, payment schedules are negotiated on a mutually agreed upon basis. A 2 % finance charge will be added to past due accounts. HST/GST #132707852

Site: <u>http://www.awardingyou.com/resources/memorial-recognition-award-ideas-and-wording</u> A National Engravers Inc. Company Call us (800-753-3384) or <u>email</u> us today.

1. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

Town of Georgina In Grateful Recognition of Danny Wheeler 1954 - 2016 For the Significant Impact He Has Made to Improve the We will never forget.

2. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

In Memory of Danny Wheeler Who Faithfully Served the Community of Georgina For over 40 Years We are Forever Grateful For your Wisdom and Guidance 1954 - 2016

3. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

We Will Forever Miss Our Dear Friend Danny Wheeler Whose Dedication and Commitment To The Community of Georgina Was Unsurpassed. The Impact You Made Here Will Be Felt For Many Generations. 1954 - 2016

4. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

In Memory of Danny Wheeler Community of Georgina 1954 - 2016 Your Leadership, Wisdom, And Friendship Has Left An Significant Impression on Our Lives We are Better Because of Your Efforts. 2017

5. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

In Grateful Appreciation to Danny Wheeler For Your Unwavering Dedication To the Community of Georgina 1954 - 2016 You will be greatly missed

6. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

In Grateful Recognition On this day, month, year We Remember a Friend, Mentor, and Advocate for Accessibility Of the Community of Georgina Whose Legacy Will Be Remembered By Many Generations to Come Danny Wheeler 1954 - 2016

7. Option for Wording of a Memorial Recognition Plaque, Award, or Gift

Remembering Danny Wheeler 1954 - 2016 Community of Georgina For over 35 years Time will Never Erase the Work You have Accomplished Here and the Lives You Have Positively Affected.

Sample Pictures of Outdoor plaques

http://www.internationalbronze.com/ International Bronze Plaque Co



surface mounted



surface mounted



planted on iron post in ground

Some More Pictures of Outdoor Plaques

https://www.mysimon.com/shopping?page=2&q=outdoor%20 memorial%20plaques&qsrc=1&sd=1





Even more samples of outdoor plaques

https://www.etsy.com/search?q=memory%20plaques



Pewter Finish Recessed



AtlasSignsAndPlaques



Bronze Verdi Raised

AtlasSignsAndPlaques

In Loving Memory Of Bryan Walker 5/10/1936 - 8/29/2014

